# TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR Minutes of the Meeting of December 18, 2017

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners met at approximately 6:30 PM in the Radnorshire Room in the Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087

#### Commissioners Present

Elaine Schaefer, Vice President Donald Curley Luke Clark John Nagle James Higgins Sean Farhy

**Absent:** Richard F. Booker

Also Present: Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; John Osborne, Treasurer; John Rice, Township Solicitor; William White, Assistant Township Manager & Finance Director; William Colarulo, Superintendent of Police; Kevin Kochanski, Community Development Director; Steve Norcini, Township Engineer; Tammy Cohen, Director of Community Programming and Recreation; Steve McNelis, Interim Public Works Director and Jennifer DeStefano, Executive Assistant to the Township Manager.

<u>Vice President Schaefer called the meeting to order and led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance</u>

Notice of Executive Session preceding the Board of Commissioners meeting of December 18, 2017

There was not an Executive Session prior to the meeting.

1. Presentation of Freedom Medal by Marty Costello

Commissioner Schaefer presented Marty Costello with a Certificate of Appreciation. Martin Costello presented with his Freedom Medal which he received from Delaware County Veterans Memorial to Commissioner Schaefer in honor of all Radnor Township Residents.

Commissioner Schaefer presented Mr. Zienkowski with an award from ICMA for 25 years of public service.

- 2. Consent Agenda
- a) Acceptance of Department Monthly Reports
- b) -Resolution #2017-139 SALDO Application #2017-5-08 1 Meadowood Drive Final Minor Final Subdivision
  - c) Resolution #2017-130 In Opposition to House Bill 1620, Entitled The "Wireless Infrastructure Deployment Bill"
- d) Resolution #2017-134 Authorizing the Township to enter into agreement with David Broida for Seasonal Tennis

  Programming
  - e) <u>Resolution #2017-135 Authorizing the Township to enter into agreement with Jump Start Sports, LLC for Seasonal Sports Programming</u>
  - f) Resolution #2017-136 Authorizing the Township to enter into agreement with Shining Knights, LTD for Seasonal Chess Programming
- g) Resolution #2017-137 Authorizing the Township to enter into agreement with Soccer Shots, LLC for Seasonal Soccer Programming
- h) <u>Resolution #2017-138 Authorizing the Township to enter into agreement with World Cup Sports Academy for Seasonal Programming</u>

Commissioner Clark made a motion to approve, seconded by Commissioner Curley, motion passed 6-0 with Commissioner Booker absent.

# 3. Recognition of Outgoing Treasurer and Commissioners

Staff presented Mr. Osborne with a Plaque of Acknowledgment for his years of service as Township Treasurer. The Commissioners also thanked him for his service. Mr. Osborne said a few words of thanks.

Staff presented Commissioner Curley with a Plaque of Acknowledgement for his years of service as Commissioner. The Commissioners also thanked him for his service. Commissioner Curley said a few words of thanks.

Staff presented Commissioner Schaefer with a Plaque of Acknowledgement for her years of service as Commissioner. The Commissioners also thanked her for her service. Commissioner Schaefer said a few words of thanks.

# 4. Public Participation

Christina Perrone – She thanked Township Treasurer, John Osborne as well as thanked Commissioner Curley and Schaefer for their hard work and service.

Roberta Winters - She thanked John Osborne, Commissioner Schaefer and Curley for their years of service.

Dave Falcone – He thanked Township Treasurer, John Osborne as well as thanked Commissioner Curley and Schaefer for their hard work and service.

Lisa Borowski – She thanked Commissioner Schaefer and Curley as well as John Osborne for their years of service.

Sarah Armstrong – She thanked her Father John Osborne as well as Commissioner Curley and Schaefer.

Colonel Church – He thanked John Osborne as well as Commissioner Schaefer and Commissioner Curley.

Alex Yannopolis – He also thanked John Osborne, Commissioner Schaefer and Commissioner Curley.

Dan Sherry, Wayne – He thanked Mr. Osborne for his hard work through his term.

Roy Perry – He thanked Commissioner Schaefer and Curley as well as Treasurer, John Osborne for their hard work.

Christina Perrone – She thanked for all the hard work on the Willows and would like to see it appear on the January 8<sup>th</sup> agenda.

Joe Reiser, Inverary – He commented regarding the pending project at the Willows.

Alex Yannopolis, Villanova – He commented about a statement made in an article in Main Line Media News.

Dan Sherry, Wayne – He also commented about an article in Main Line Media News as well as posts which were made by Commissioner Farhy on Facebook.

Toni Bailey – She commented regarding the discourse of the board and hopes it will change with the new board.

Sara Pilling, Garrett Avenue – She commented regarding social media slamming of people in Ward 7 by people that do not live in ward 7 needs to stop.

Dan Sherry – He commented regarding a comment made to him by Commissioner Schaefer's son.

## 5. <u>Committee Reports</u>

PERSONNEL & ADMINISTRATION - None
PARKS & RECREATION - None
FINANCE & AUDIT - None
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT - None
PUBLIC WORKS & ENGINEERING - None
PUBLIC SAFETY - None
LIBRARY - None
PUBLIC HEALTH

Commissioner Nagle commented that the Board of Health has drafted a "Chicken Ordinance". He would like to recommend that it is sent to the Planning Commission.

# Old Business

Commissioner Curley and Commissioner Nagle asked that the parking ordinance for Wayne is amended to reflect that paid parking is moved from 8:30 to 9:30a.m. Staff was directed by consensus of the Board to prepare the ordinance for a change to the start time for parking in the WBOD to 9:30.

### New Business

Commissioner Higgins read into record a letter of resignation effective immediately as Ward 1 Commissioner due to family health issues.

Commissioner Schaefer made a motion to formally accept Commissioner Higgins resignation, seconded by Commissioner Nagle.

The Commissioners thanked Commissioner Higgins for his work and wished him the best.

#### **Public Comment**

Jane Galli – She thanked Commissioner Higgins for his dedication and wished him and his family the best. She also offered her help to Commissioner Farhy.

Commissioner Schaefer called the vote, Motion passed 5-0 with Commissioner Higgins abstaining and Commissioner Booker absent.

Commissioner Schaefer announced that with Commissioner Higgins resignation it now creates a vacancy in Ward 1. Any interested residents that would like to serve and are a registered voter as well as lived in ward 1 for a year to please submit their letter of interest to Mr. Zienkowski, Township Manager, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087.

#### <u>Public Participation - None</u>

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer DeStefano